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UPCOMING DATES 
Nov 27  KapaHaka Beach Trip. 
   Touch Tournament. Waihi College. 
Dec 4  KapaHaka Performance at Waihi College. Yr. 4-6. 4-6pm. 
Dec 5  Waihi Santa Parade. 
Dec 10   Piwakawaka End of Year Beach Trip. 
Dec 11  Year 6 Waimarino Trip. 
Dec 11  Piwakawaka End of Year Party at School. Pool Party. 
Dec 16  Prizegiving.  
Dec 18  Last day Term 4. 1pm close. 
2021 
Feb 3  Office open for enrolments and uniform sales. 
Feb 4  Office open for enrolments and uniform sales. 
Feb 5  Office open for enrolments and uniform sales. 
Feb 5  Waihi College Powhiri for Year 7s. 
Feb 5  Teacher Only Day. 
Feb 9  First day 2021 for students. 

First day swimming for term 4!!       THANKS Mr. Cowan! 



WEEKLY NOTICES AND REMINDERS  

Kia Ora Whanau,  
Have you seen our gorgeous gardens? Massive 
shout out to Shane Rush for sorting out our fabulous 
hedge and tree plantings.  It looks fabulous and will 
be wonderful in years to come, as an edible edition 
to the Discovery Space.  
 
The pool is open, and the children are loving being 
able to swim at lunch time, as well as their class 
slot.  Thanks  so much to Mr. Cowan for getting this  
ready for us!  

 
Oh my goodness, you hopefully got 
to see our Kapahaka Roopu perform 
at the Beach Hop warmup party this 
week! What a fabulous opportunity 
to bring our passion and energy for 
our beautiful culture to light.  Thanks 
More FM and Go Waihi for inviting, 
and interviewing us - such us an eye 
opening and slightly overwhelming 

experience for the children. You sure made us proud Kapahaka Roopu!  
 
 
Three of our Year 6 boys, have graduated from the 
Kaihautu  Program this week - we have loved having 
this opportunity available for a few of our students, 
where they get to test their limits and get involved in 
some experiences that grow these. Well done West-
ern, Micah and Samuel!.  
 
 
And lastly - a big thanks to you all for supporting our 'Wear green for Waikino Day' - together we have 
raised $300 to gift Waikino School to help rebuild what they lost.  Love our community!  
 
Ka Kite,  
Briar 

WHANAU BREAKFAST 
Thursday 3rd December  7.30am– 8.30am. 

Under kai shelter outside room 4. 
Join us for an informal casual breakfast. 

Tamariki need to be accompanied by whanau. 

WELCOME TO OUR NEW FAMILIES!     
 NAU MAI, HAERE MAI       

We would like to warmly welcome our newest students and their 
whānau. 

Orion S — Room 9      Jed S—Room 3  
Patrick RC— Discovery Centre                James Q—Room 8 
Matthew V—Room 2      Madison V—Room 4 
Bryson S—Discovery Centre   Brielle B—Room 8 
Mamaeroa PH—Room 9    Arihia PH—Room 4 
Raniera H—Discovery Centre   Johanna P—Room 3 



ATTENDANCE MATTERS 
ATTEND TODAY ACHIEVE TOMORROW! 

 
Value your child’s education. Children spend approximately 15% of their 

time at school. 
 To get the most out of their education they need to be on time and  

attending school EVERY day. 

PB4L News -  
Positive Behaviour for Learning 

As we move towards the end of our school year our 
kaiako are working hard on supporting our tamariki to 
achieve their goals and to live by our school values;  

Respect - Whakarangatiratanga  
Responsibility -Tutika  

Caring - Manaakitanga 
As we all know, some tiredness and excitement can 

kick in around this time of year, so we are working on 
ways  to be kind and supportive to each other. If you 

have any concerns about your child’s well being, 
please come and chat with their class teacher so we 

can support them in the right way for them at this 
time. 

Kia ora - thank you for all your loving support. Aroha 
nui, Sarah and the PB4L team. 

COOKBOOK ADVERTISING 
Tanya is leading a cookbook fundraiser at East School for 2020. You 

would have received a request for your favourite recipe from her recent-
ly. She would love for some advertisers who would like their business 

advertised in the cook book. $50 per ad. Please see Tanya or email Tan-
ya for more information. tgiles@east.school.nz  



Bank Account details for any and all online 
payments . Please use your surname as a 

reference. 

020472 0084492-00 

2021 OVERNIGHT CAMPS 
If you are thinking of attending any overnight camps with your child next 
year we need a Police Vetting form filled in.  
No form,  then no overnighting at school camps. 
Please see the office for your blank form or send in your child. 
These need to be back at school for processing before the end of the year. 
Thanks in Advance. 

Above;  Green Mufti Day fundraiser for Waikino School. 

LOST PROPERTY BOX 
Check out the lost property box out-
side the office. It is overflowing!!!!! 



 
 

MAKERSPACE  
CREATIVITY. 

 
 
 
 
 

Any  
donations for our  
makerspace is  

gratefully  
accepted. 

 





THANKS TO OUR GREAT DUFFY BOOKS SUPPORTERS.  

COMMUNITY NOTICES  



THANKS TO OUR GREAT DUFFY BOOKS SUPPORTERS.  
Your donations mean more books for kids. 

Principal: Briar Scott 
Ph:07 863 8693              

Absentees: 021 0258 4817 
Email Office for general enquires: 

office@east.school.nz 
Email: principal@east.school.nz              
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